
ASH guidelines are reviewed annually by expert work groups convened by ASH. Resources derived from guidelines that require updating are removed 
from the ASH website.

What it covers

A lack of understanding of the difference between 
normal and abnormal bleeding symptoms.

A lack of/limited availability and expertise for 

BATs are recommended as an initial screening 
tool for patients with a low probability of VWD 
(e.g., those seen in the primary care setting).

specialized lab testing.

BATs are NOT recommended as a screening tool 
to decide whether to order specific blood testing 
for patients with intermediate/high probability of 
VWD (e.g., those referred to a hematologist or 
those with an affected first-degree relative).


